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“…They name him Wonder-Counselor, God-Hero, 

Father-Forever, Prince of Peace.” (Isaiah 9:5) 

Editor’s Note: I apologize for the lateness of this 
Newsletter.  Emergencies came up that required my at-
tention.  May you have a very Merry Christmas and a 
most Happy New Year! 

Sincerely, 
Tim Yun,  
Editor 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers, 

Merry Christmas to you and 
your families.  May this sea-
son bring you warmth, happi-
ness, laughter, and love.   
Praise our Lord for He is born. 

We had a wonderful Memorial 
mass in memory of our Brothers.  There were about 60 
brothers and wives that attended.  A light meal and 
beverages were served after mass. 

Our annual Christmas Dinner will be on Dec. 12th in the 
St. Anne and St. Joachim rooms.  We will begin at 
6:00°PM and dinner will be served at 7:00°PM.  Please 
see the flyer on Page 2 for more details. 

Brothers, our ticket sales for the Crab Dinner has taken 
off.  We will be selling the tickets after all the masses 
on Saturday, Dec. 29th and Sunday, Dec. 30th and af-

ter all the masses on Saturday, Jan. 5th and Sunday, 
Jan. 6th.  Please take a few minutes to help your coun-
cil.  This IS our major fund raiser of the year!  Please 
help us before and after the mass that you attend.  We 
need about 5 or 6 brothers at each mass.  It is very im-
portant to have good coverage after the masses.  This 
would also be an ideal time to purchase the tickets that 
you need. 

While I’m asking for help, we need help in many of the 
activities that take place during our dinner event.  Give 
Brother Ed Hendrickson at (209) 649-1013, or Broth-
er John Tucker, at (209) 639-9696, a call and see what 
excitement will await you.  Thank you. 

Have a wonderful and Blessed Christmas. 

May the spirit of this season move you to JOY! 

Peace, 
Bill 

SPIRITUAL ADVISER’S COLUMN 
By Deacon Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD 

Hope everyone had a 
blessed and awesome 
Thanksgiving with family and 
friends.  God has blessed us 
with so much and we pray for 
those that are less fortunate 
and without.  May God al-
ways provide for their neces-

sities and keep them safe and warm. 

As our liturgical year comes to an end, it begins our 
next liturgical year with the season of Advent.  Advent is 
a season of 4 weeks in the Church Year devoted to 
preparation for the Coming of Christ at Christmas.  The 
name "Advent" comes from the Latin word adventus 
which means "coming".  As such, it is the liturgical antic-
ipating the Adventus Domini, the "coming of the Lord”. 

The Eternal Word, who is outside of time, became in-
carnate in time, thereby making all time sacred.  In the 
season of Advent, we await the coming of Christ on all 
levels of time:  in the past as a babe in the stable of 
Bethlehem; in the present as grace in our souls; and in 
the future as the Judge at the end of time. 
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The season is filled with preparation and anticipation.  
Everyone is getting ready for Christmas with shopping, 
decorating, cooking, baking, and cleaning.  Sometimes 
we get so wrapped up in the material preparations that 
we lose sight of the real reason for our activities and for 
the season.  Christians are reminded to preserve the 
spiritual focus of Christmas amidst the secular focus of 
consumerism and commercialism of society. 

In our hustle and bustle of the season, let us strive to 
keep Advent a season of waiting and longing, of con-
version and hope, concentrating on the love and humili-
ty of God in taking on flesh of the Virgin Mary.  When 
we shop and cook, let us remember to buy or prepare 
something for the poor.  When we are decking the halls 
of our homes, let us not to forget to prepare a peaceful 
place in our hearts for our Savior who has come to 
dwell. 

May God continue to bless you this Advent and Christ-
mas season.  May the Savior come and kindle your 
hearts with his light and his love. 

Happy Advent and Merry Christmas! 
—Deacon Ben 

NOVEMBER MEETING RAFFLE 
“WINNER” 

The “winner” of the raffle at the November 28th Meeting 
was Steve Carpenter.  As he was not present, the pot 
rolls over to $145.00 for the January 9, 2019 Meeting. 

You must be present to win.  We encourage as many 
members as can to attend the meetings.  It’s a good 
way to win some quick and easy cash! 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 

Yes folks, it’s time for our annual Christmas Party!  All 
members, along with their families are invited.  Please 
see the above flyer for what to bring for dinner.  See 
you there! 

CRAB DINNER 

 
Please try to attend our biggest fundraiser, the 2019 
Crab Dinner.  We need help selling tickets and helping 
at the dinner itself.  For tickets, please contact GK Bill 
at (209) 474-0200 or FS Ken at (209) 477-8006.  
Please contact Ed Hendrickson, at (209) 649-1013, or 
John Tucker, at (209) 639-9696, to lend a hand. 

NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER PAN-
CAKE BREAKFASTS 

  

  

  
A wonderful mild-fall morning greeted diners at the 
“World Famous” Pancake Breakfast on November 4th.  
In contrast, a chilly early-winter morning awaited them 
on December 2nd.  At both breakfasts, the attendance at 
the first seating was light, while the second seating 
more than made up for it. 
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Christmas Party!  

Wednesday, Dec. 12, 2018, 6:00 PM, 

Sts. Anne & Joachim Rooms 

Unless you’re bringing a ham or 
turkey: 
If your last name begins with: 
A – M: Please bring a side dish 

N – Z:  Please bring a salad 

The Council will provide dessert 
and beverages 



 

Head Chef Peter McCormick led the crew at both 
breakfasts.  Assisting him were the following dedicated 
Brother Knights who consistently help to make the 
breakfasts a success:  Tom Cisper and Paul Ja-
cobs—admissions & raffle tickets table; Gil Cisne-
ros—set up, server, and clean up; David Lagesse—
raffle; Joe Mingram—server; GK Bill Nahorn III—
food purchase, set up, and overseer; Ken Ogella—
Crab Dinner tickets and assistant overseer; John 
Rayray—set up, eggs, and server; José Tarango—
server; Stan Trent—server; Elvin Tyler—sausages, 
and Tom Vidulich—kitchen support.  Our tireless 
basket maker, Gail Gulick-Tucker, made the raffle gift 
basket for the November breakfast.  We gave her a 
rest for the December breakfast by raffling off a Fritz 
and Floyd Christmas Platter. 

The proceeds from both breakfasts are earmarked for 
our Coasts for Kids project. 

The next Pancake Breakfast will be on Sunday, Jan-
uary 6, 2019 after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses. 

MEMORIAL MASS 

  

  

  

  

  

  
In lieu of our regular meeting, we held the first Memo-
rial Mass for our deceased brother knights on Novem-
ber 14th.  A list of our deceased members was dis-
played at the back of the Church.  With about 60 
Knights and their families in attendance, Msgr. Silva 
celebrated the Mass, assisted by Deacon Ben Joe and 
altar server Victor Cadenas.  Brother Knights Stan 
Trent was the cross bearer, John Tucker was the 
Reader, and John Rayray and Jim Beahm presented 
the Offertory gifts. 

Deacon Ben wore vestments that were purchased by 
the Knights, and displays the Order’s logo on its back. 

After Mass, we met in the St. Francis room for a light 
meal and refreshments. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Gil A Garcia 12/4 

Manuel B Chaparro 12/6 

Patrick G Lugo 12/8 

Elvin Tyler 12/9 

Bruce P Couturier 12/12 

Samuel S Somera 12/12 

Robert N Umeda 12/12 

John R Quigley 12/17 

John P Mendonca 12/20 

Steve T Sanchez 12/23 

Frank X Souza 12/24 

Kenneth T Mc Cann 12/26 

Jesu Hilton Velichore 12/31 

 



 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR COLUMBIAN YEAR 2018‒2019 
Office Name Phone/Email 

Grand 
Knight 

Bill Na-
horn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

VACANT  

Spiritual 
Adviser 

Deacon Dr. 
Ben Joe, 
PharmD 

209-957-1467 
benob1knob@yahoo.com 

Chancellor Freddie 
Vidrio 

209-573-0585 
avdrio1234@yahoo.com 

Warden Wilfred De-
Coite 

209-982-4100 
mauicowboy@aol.com 

Recorder Paul Shane 209--957-3161 
pcshane@pacbell.net 

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros 

209-712-0359 
memoc@att.net 

Lecturer Dennis Raio 209-609-0359 
dennyjoe36@yahoo.com 

Advocate Timothy Yun 408-597-7440 
timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net 

Inside 
Guard 

John Rayray 209-470-7800 

Outside 
Guard 

José Ta-
rango 

209-481-5865 

3-Year 
Trustee 

Emanuel 
Ponte 

209-986-4658 
emanu-
el.ponte@sbcglobal.net 

2-Year 
Trustee 

Bob Pem-
berton 

209-547-9843 
benniecbee@aol.com 

1-Year 
Trustee 

Bob McKay 209-952-1838 
bobmckay@att.net 

Financial 
Secretary 

Kenneth 
Ogella 

209-477-8006 
kogella@comcast.net 

 

District 
Deputy 

Bill Na-
horn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Insurance: 
General 
Agent 

Pablo Con-
treras 

559-270-1765 
pablo.contreras@kofc.org 

 

Events for December 2018 

No General Meetings 
Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday 2 Guadalupe 
Hall 

After the 
7:00 and 
8:45 
Masses 

Christmas Party 
Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 6:00 PM 

Crab Dinner Ticket Sales 
See Grand Knight’s Column on Page 1 

Saturday 29 Church 5:00 
Mass 

Sunday 30 Church All 
Masses 

 

Knights of Columbus 
Presentation Council #10478 
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